
 

 
 

 

 

  

July 1, 2021 

Via Email (NWROERTS@ECY.WA.GOV) 

 
Washington State Department of Ecology 
Northwest Regional Office 
3190 160th Avenue Southeast 
Bellevue, Washington 98008 

Re: Release Report 
Vacant Former Firestone Complete Auto Care 
351 Rainier Avenue South 
Renton, Washington 98057 

To Whom it May Concern:  

Pursuant to WAC 173-340-300(2)(a) and Department of Ecology (“Ecology”) Policy 300, we 
are reporting a release of hazardous substances that was identified at the vacant former Firestone 
Complete Auto Care property located at 351 Rainier Avenue South in Renton, Washington on 
behalf of our client Toula Properties, LLC (“Toula”). Below is the information required for a 
“Release Report” as specified in Ecology’s Policy 300:  

A. Name and Address of Site Owner: Toula Properties, LLC, c/o Andy F. Rigel, 999 Third 
Avenue, Suite 4600, Seattle, WA 98104. 
 

B. Site Location: Vacant former Firestone Complete Auto Care, 351 Rainier Avenue South, 
Renton, WA (see Attachment 1).  
 

C. Hazardous Substances and their Location: Diesel total petroleum hydrocarbons 
(“TPH”) to soil and groundwater, gasoline TPH to soil, tetrachloroethene (“PCE”) to 
soil and soil vapor, arsenic to soil, and naphthalene to soil vapor centrally located at the 
property in the location of the former auto service area (see Attachment 2).  The releases 
of PCE and naphthalene to soil vapor were detected in sub-slab soil vapor samples 
collected at the property.    
 

D. Circumstances of Discovery: In anticipation of building demolition and potential 
redevelopment, Toula engaged Environmental Associates, Inc. (“EAI”) to conduct a 
Phase I Environmental Site Assessment of the property, which identified that Firestone 
Complete Auto Care had formerly utilized the property for long-term on-site automotive 
service and repair.  EAI subsequently performed a follow-up investigation that 
discovered diesel TPH in soil and groundwater, gasoline TPH in soil, PCE in soil and 
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soil vapor, arsenic in soil, and naphthalene in soil vapor as documented in the appended 
data tables (Attachment 3). The extent of impacts have been delineated to the two 
“contamination zones” centrally located on the property as shown in the appended Site 
Plan (Attachment 2).   
 

E. Results of Remedial Investigations: Subsurface investigation results that identify the 
releases of hazardous substances discussed herein are set forth in the appended data 
tables (Attachment 3). 
 

F. Planned Compliance Monitoring: Toula is in the process of working with an 
environmental consultant to develop a cleanup plan, which may include compliance 
monitoring.  A remedial action will be performed following the demolition of the 
building at the property and prior to redevelopment of the property.  The 
commencement of the remedial action is anticipated in the near future.  
 

G. Restrictive Covenant on Property: No restrictive covenant has been recorded. 

Please contact me with any questions you may have regarding this Release Report. 

 

Very truly yours, 

Andy F. Rigel 

AFR:dlc 
E-Mail: andy.rigel@hcmp.com 
Direct Dial: (206) 470-7643 
Fax: (206) 623-7789 
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